NOVEMBER 28, 2022





REGULAR MEETING

- The Terrace Downtown Improvement Area wrote a letter to follow up from a presentation that they delivered previously about revitalization of the 4600 Block of Lakelse Ave.
- Council supported amending the Management Staff Benefits Policy. The updated policy now aligns with the new CUPE Local 2012 Collective Agreement that was ratified in June of this year.
- Council adopted changes to the Business License Bylaw, which increased fees for business licenses by 5%. This review accompanies the City moving business licensing to an online payment system.
- Council supported the creation of two new financial reserves; one for a new crematorium at the animal shelter, and one for climate action preparedness.

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

- Council approved a Development Variance Permit for a new building at 4525 Keith Avenue. The DVP was to approve the siting of a new commercial building closer to the parcel line than is permitted in the Zoning bylaw.
- Council supported an application to the Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch for a new Non-Medical Retail Cannabis Store License for a cannabis store at 102-4746 Lakelse Ave.

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES

- At the Regional District Board, funding for a new zamboni was approved for the Upper Skeena Recreation Centre.
- Mayor Bujtas attended the BCNPHA Housing Central Conference where he was able to speak with Premier Eby about Terrace's housing challenges.